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From: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M.  (COE)

Sent: Friday, April 11, 2014 1:56 PM

To: 'Gerri Lazarre'

Cc: Centorino, Joseph (COE)

Subject: Mom & Pop Grant Ethics Opinion INQ 14-92

Attachments: INQ 14-92 Lazarre.bmp

Dear Ms. Lazarre: 
 
Attached is the Mom and Pop Grant Ethics Opinion. Please note that it indicates that your board service with 
the Miami-Dade Black Affairs Advisory Board (BAAB) does not prohibit you from accepting a Mom & Pop Grant 
as long as BAAB has no oversight over the award or administration of  Mom & Pop Grants.. I will send you the 
original letter via regular mail. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have further questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

Gilma (Mimi) Diaz-Greco 
Staff Attorney 
 

 
 
Miami-Dade Commission on Ethics and Public Trust 
19 W. Flagler Street,  Suite 820 
Miami, FL 33130 
Tel: (305) 579-2594 
Fax: (305) 579-0273 
gdiazgr@miamidade.gov 

www.facebook.com/MiamiDadeEthics 

 
Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail 
messages are covered under such laws and thus subject to disclosure. 

 

 

 

From: Gerri Lazarre [mailto:GLazarre@TrimergeCPA.com]  
Sent: Friday, April 11, 2014 12:35 PM 

To: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE) 

Subject: RE: COE Opinion 

 

Thank you Gilma, please see attached. 
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From: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE) [mailto:GDIAZGR@miamidade.gov]  

Sent: Thursday, April 10, 2014 4:08 PM 

To: Gerri Lazarre 

Subject: RE: COE Opinion 

 

You need to Contact NANA and they have to give you the Mom & Pop Request for Oinion from Commission on Ethics, 

Acquiring Financial Interest Form. It has to be filled out for the correct district. NANA can help you with that.  Just specify 

on the form that you are a board member and put in the information for your board and your business. The form you 

sent is for the procurement department, not NANA. 

 

I hope this helps- 

 

 

From: Gerri Lazarre [mailto:GLazarre@TrimergeCPA.com]  

Sent: Thursday, April 10, 2014 3:53 PM 

To: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE) 
Subject: RE: COE Opinion 

 

The document I attached was the request for the Opinion regarding the Mom and Pop grant, yes. 

 

 
 

From: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE) [mailto:GDIAZGR@miamidade.gov]  

Sent: Thursday, April 10, 2014 3:51 PM 

To: Gerri Lazarre 

Subject: RE: COE Opinion 

 

Ms. Lazarre,  

 

I left a message on your cell phone regarding the application for the Mom and Pop grant. Did you receive it?   I also need 

to know whether the application you attached to this email is for a Mom and Pop Grant or for something else. 

 

Best regards,  

 

 

Gilma (Mimi) Diaz-Greco 
Staff Attorney 
 

 
 
Miami-Dade Commission on Ethics and Public Trust 
19 W. Flagler Street,  Suite 820 



3

Miami, FL 33130 
Tel: (305) 579-2594 
Fax: (305) 579-0273 
gdiazgr@miamidade.gov 

www.facebook.com/MiamiDadeEthics 

 
Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail 
messages are covered under such laws and thus subject to disclosure. 

 

 

 

 

From: Gerri Lazarre [mailto:GLazarre@TrimergeCPA.com]  

Sent: Thursday, April 10, 2014 12:28 PM 

To: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE) 

Subject: RE: COE Opinion 

 

Gilma, since you are processing the request below for GLOMIAMI, Inc. to be a vendor, I am also including another one 

that is being requested. 

 

If it is possible to do both at the same time since it is for the same person, I would appreciate. 

 

I am pursuing the Miami-Dade Mom and Pop grant in District 2 for TriMerge Consulting Group, PA and I am being asked 

to obtain an opinion on if there are any conflicts with this by your division, please see attached. As a Miami Dade small 

business, we met the qualifications to apply for the grant however this opinion is being requested because I am on the 

Miami Dade Black Affairs Advisory board. 

 

Thanks in advance for your time and attention. 

 

Best regards, 

 

Gerri 

 

 
 

From: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE) [mailto:GDIAZGR@miamidade.gov]  

Sent: Tuesday, April 08, 2014 8:52 AM 

To: Gerri Lazarre 

Subject: RE: COE Opinion 

 

Ms. Lazarre,  

 

I am in receipt of you application and will process it as soon as I am able. We have a large number of requests for 

opinion at the moment so it might take a bit of time. I will contact you if I have any questions.  

Best regards,  

 

Gilma (Mimi) Diaz-Greco 
Staff Attorney 
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Miami-Dade Commission on Ethics and Public Trust 
19 W. Flagler Street,  Suite 820 
Miami, FL 33130 
Tel: (305) 579-2594 
Fax: (305) 579-0273 
gdiazgr@miamidade.gov 

www.facebook.com/MiamiDadeEthics 

 
Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail 
messages are covered under such laws and thus subject to disclosure. 

 

 

 

From: Gerri Lazarre [mailto:GLazarre@TrimergeCPA.com]  

Sent: Saturday, March 29, 2014 7:55 PM 

To: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE) 
Subject: RE: COE Opinion 

 

Ms. Diaz-Greco, I have another application, I will be forwarding to your office again. 

 

Thanks in advance for your time and attention. 

 

Best regards, 

 

Gerri  

 

 
 

From: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE) [mailto:GDIAZGR@miamidade.gov]  

Sent: Monday, March 17, 2014 1:40 PM 

To: Gerri Lazarre 

Subject: RE: COE Opinion 

 

Ms. Lazarre,  

 

Thank you for your email. As soon as I receive the application form from you, I will begin the review process. A letter will 

follow shortly after that.  

 

It was a pleasure speaking with you today. 

 

Best regards,  

 

Gilma (Mimi) Diaz-Greco 
Staff Attorney 
 



5

 
 
Miami-Dade Commission on Ethics and Public Trust 
19 W. Flagler Street,  Suite 820 
Miami, FL 33130 
Tel: (305) 579-2594 
Fax: (305) 579-0273 
gdiazgr@miamidade.gov 

www.facebook.com/MiamiDadeEthics 

 
Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail 
messages are covered under such laws and thus subject to disclosure. 

 

 

 

From: Gerri Lazarre [mailto:GLazarre@TrimergeCPA.com]  

Sent: Monday, March 17, 2014 1:31 PM 

To: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE) 
Subject: COE Opinion 

 

Good afternoon Gilma, and thank you for answering my questions. 
 
As mentioned, I am a board member on a county board, which is the Black Affair’s Advisory Board which is under the 
Office of the Chair.  
 
This board was created to be more of an advocacy advisory type of board for the black world community in Miami Dade 
County. 
 
I have been on the board for approximately 6 or 7 years and recently appointed as the vice chair of the board as of 
February 4, 2014. 
 
In accordance with the requirements of the registered vendor application with Miami Dade county Ordinance 2-11.1 I am 
requesting an opinion from the COE on whether or not there is a conflict of interest. 
 
Please note that this board does not distribute forms to any departments or agencies, we do provide educational 
scholarships during our annual Pillars Award ceremony to college students however it is the Black Heritage Planning 
Committee that makes the decisions on who will be selected. 
 
If you have any additional questions please feel free to contact me, I faxed over the form and believe that a revision 
should be made to account for board members who are seeking to be vendors with the county. In addition, I have 
provided a link to the website if you want to get further information or details. 
 
http://www.miamidade.gov/advocacy/black-affairs-home.asp 
 
Best regards, 
 
Geraldine Lazarre 

 

 
 

Gerri Lazarre, CPA, MsTax  
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ACCOUNTING - AUDIT - TAX SERVICES 
 
1444 Biscayne Blvd., Suite #115-21 
Miami, Florida 33132 
 

39 NW 166 Street, Suite #1 
Miami, Florida 33169 
 
305-940-5344 Office Miami Dade 
754-333-1099 Office Broward 
305-940-5223 Fax 
 

www.TriMergeCPA.com         
www.TriMergeTax.com 
 

glazarre@TriMergeCPA.com 
 

Twitter:  
 

@Your Miami CPA  
@TriMergeCPA  
@TriMergeTax 
 

Firm Integrity! Forward Thinking! Fresh Ideas!  

Disclaimer under IRS Circular 230: Unless expressly stated otherwise in this transmission, nothing contained in this message is intended or written to be used, 
nor may it be relied upon or used, (1) by any taxpayer for the purpose of avoiding penalties that may be imposed on the taxpayer under the Internal Revenue Code 
of 1986, as amended and/or (2) by any person to support the promotion or marketing of or to recommend any Federal tax transaction(s) or matter(s) addressed in 
this message. 

If you desire a formal opinion on a particular tax matter for the purpose of avoiding the imposition of any penalties, we will discuss the additional Treasury 
requirements that must be met and whether it is possible to meet those requirements under the circumstances, as well as the anticipated time and additional fees 
involved. 

Confidentiality Disclaimer: This e-mail message and any attachments are private communication sent by a CPA firm, TriMerge Consulting Group, P.A. dba 
TriMergeCPA, and may contain confidential, legally privileged information meant solely for the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient, you are 
hereby notified that any use, dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. Please notify the sender immediately by replying 
to this message, then delete the e-mail and any attachments from your system. Thank you 

 






